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CULTIVATE 

 

VSC Presidentôs Newsletter 

March 2020 
 

 

Cultivate ς verb 

¶ To promote or improve the growth of by labor and attention 

¶ To develop or improve by education or training; train; refine 

¶ To promote the growth or development of; foster 

¶ To devote oneself to 

¶ To seek to promote or foster 
Each of these definitions embody what we do for ESAΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ŎǳƭǘƛǾŀǘŜ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ 
ŎǳƭǘƛǾŀǘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ 9{! ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ όǘŀƭƪ ƛǘ ǳǇΗύΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ 
inspire leadership and service by bringing good people together to pursue programs and projects 
that make a positive difference.  

VSC Convention, May 15-17, 2020  
Virginia Beach, VA   

See you there! 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘτLou Ann Wyer 
²Ƙŀǘ ŀƴ ǳƴōŜƭƛŜǾŀōƭŜ ǘǳǊƴ ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΗ  5ǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ {ǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ 9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǿŜ ŎƘƻǎŜ ǘƻ ŎŀƴŎŜƭ ƻǳǊ ǎǇǊƛƴƎ 
VSC meeting.  We were so excited to host this meeting and be with all our VSC members who are so dear to us.  But we 
need to stay safe, so we will adjust our means of communication and utilize email to get the word out.  This is a LONG 
newsletter as we have incorporated as much of the VSC Spring meeting reports as possible.   
IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ƘŀŘ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŎǊǳƛǘƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΚ  [ƻƻƪ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ȅƻǳ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŀŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦ  Wǳǎǘ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴΣ ά²ƻǳƭŘ 
ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ 9{!Κέ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ŀƭƭ ƛǘ ǘŀƪŜǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊΦ  /ƘŀǊƭƻǘǘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘŜst 
increase in membership.  
My year as President has flown by and I have enjoyed representing Virginia for this wonderful organization of ESA. The VSC 
Convention will be held May 15-17 in Virginia Beach. Beta Kappa is gearing up for a Party at the Beach.  See more in this 
newsletter from our co-chairs.  Linda Schmidt will be our IC representative and Shirley Fowler will be the SERC 
representative.  We are looking forward to seeing you all ς bring your flip flops!   

While the pandemic keeps us in a very fluid environment, please be aware that changes may be necessary for each 
of us to stay safe while following recommendations from our federal and state leaders.  Please follow emails from 
our ESA sisters and brothers so we all can stay up to date on any changes to VSC convention, IC convention and 
correspondences from our members.  We will also be posting articles and pictures of interest to the VSC Facebook 
page to stay connected.   Love to all of you,  Lou Ann 
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Executive Board Reports 
 

1st Vice PresidentΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς Brenda Bowersox 
First let me say thanks to all of you for letting me represent you at the Leadership Conference.  I truly 
had a wonderful time and it was good to get away for a little while.  My roommate was a chapter sister 
from Georgia and we caught up on a lot.  There was a lot of information, a lot of camaraderie and 
some of it was just plain fun. 

So, we will start with some of the information.  IC Convention will be in Grapevine Texas, July 15-19 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ά¢ŜȄŀǎΧ ²ƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ .ŜƎŀƴέΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƎister is May 1 and that cost is 
$250 for full registration of members or non-members.  There is a $25 add on after May 1.  All of this 
info is on the registration form.  The form was part of our Winter Lamplighter or there is a page 
dedicated to convention ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9{! ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǎƻ L ǿƻƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ŘŜǘŀƛƭ ƘŜǊŜ ōǳǘ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ 
you of the deadline.  The hotel is the Embassy Suites with room rates of single /double at $169, king at 
$159 and a premium suite at $289.  Reservation deadline is June 20.  There is a complimentary shuttle 
from the DFW Airport and I believe that there is not a charge for parking. 

Here is the direct link to the convention page that has lots of information:  
https://epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ICConvention  

¢ƘŜ ±{/ ǎƭŀǘŜ ƻŦ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ōȅ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ 
the next two weeks. 

I would like to thank everyone for all of the cards, emails, phone calls, thoughts and prayers as I have 
ƴŀǾƛƎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǘƘŀǘ L ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊΦ  L ŀƳ ǘǊǳƭȅ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜΦ 

 
2nd ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ -- Diane McLane 
We have made some progress towards adding new members.  This year there have been 5 new 
members added:  
Alpha Omega:   Cheryl Spurr   sponsored by Polly Look  
Beta Kappa:  Tess Dancause  sponsored by Lou Ann Wyer 

Elaine Hilton  sponsored by Lou Ann Wyer 
Joy Mills  sponsored by Deana Renn 
Maya Nixon  sponsored by Deana Renn 

This is fantastiŎΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƎǊŜŜΚ  Unfortunately, we have lost 7 members for various reasons, so our 
net change is -2.  Keep trying to find new members, we have until May 31, 2020 for the contest.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
 
I have kept in touch with the Va Tech chapter and hope to schedule a visit in the near future. 
 
wŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς Brenda Orebaugh 
No report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://epsilonsigmaalpha.org/ICConvention
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/ƻǊǊŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς Tammy James 
What a challenging time we have had in the past few weeks.  I know that we were all looking forward 
to a grand opening of Spring at our March meeting.  Beta Kappa members prepared many fun activities 
for the meeting.  Our homes will have to keep the boxes of decorations, gifts, etc. stacked up for 
another two months to use at our Convention in May.   
I am keeping the faith and hoping that all will go as planned. 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ άƴƻƴ-ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎέΦ  [ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦ  I 
miss all your smiling faces! 
 
I received correspondence from Carol Campbell.  She apologized for missing another ESA event (March 
Non-Meeting).   She is tired and not feeling up to par.   She included two personal checks, one for Lucky 
Numbers and one for the Disaster Fund.  She sends hugs to everyone from Kentucky.  

 

 
 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς Mindy Boyd 
Enclosed you will receive the updated Treasurers report. As you can see the balance is getting low and 
according to our bank acct, we cannot go under $10ллΦлл ǿƛǘƘ ŦŜŜǎ ƻŎŎǳǊǊƛƴƎΣ ǎƻ LΩƳ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ǘƻ 
please send me your 2nd half dues as soon as possible or before deadline of April 1, 2020. Thank you 
and hope to see you all soon.  See the next page for the report. 

 
tŀǊƭƛŀƳŜƴǘŀǊƛŀƴΩǎ Report ς Marie LaDuke 
Over the last few weeks, at times I have felt somewhat bug eyed, cockeyed, cross eyed and walleyed.  
All the while, I tried to scrutinize the VSC Bylaws & Standing Rules with an eagle eye.    
I emailed the Proposed Bylaws & Standing Rules changes to all Virginia chapters one week ago.    I also 
sent an addendum as an attachment requesting this page be inserted into the document and now, we 
have one additional insert.  The complete listing is posted at the end of this newsletter.   
Please review these proposed changes with your chapters prior to coming to the convention in May 
and be prepared to vote.  If you have any questions before then, please let me know so I am not 
blindsided at convention. 

 
 WǊ tŀǎǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ς Debbie Langfitt 
 Debbie is working on obtaining a bid for the 2022 VSC Convention. 

                        St. Jude Volunteer Portal 
                            

                           Use this new portal to sign up  
                          for events and manage  
                          your volunteer hours 

                                                                                                                    
https://volunteer.stjude.org to register 

Get everything you need to learn 
about membership hosts and 

materials available: 
www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/membe
rshiphost 

                    ESA Branding 
The ESA logo is trademarked, and the brand/image 
 must be protected.  Affinity handles the many approved  
vendors who offer a wide variety of merchandise with  
the ESA logo. Vendor applications can be made through 
 Affinity, found on the ESA website.   

 

https://volunteer.stjude.org/
http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/membershiphost
http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/membershiphost
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General Board Reports 
 

Association of the Arts      Betty Cochrane 
No report 
 
Awards Director       Suzanne Smith 
No report 
 
/ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴΩǎ Report        Beverley Wright 
In preparing the Celebration of Life Service for convention in May, I would appreciate a chapter 
representative or someone who was a close friend to the sister we lost to share a short (a minute or 
two) tribute honoring their ESA sister.  According to my records we have lost the following ESA 
members or former members since May 1, 2019:   
       June Mitchell, Barbara Midkiff, Kathy Gibbons, Lisa Files, Norma Butt, Gayle Meeks, Liz Wheeler 
Please let me know who would be willing to share some memories of these special ladies.  If you have 
a photo, please also send that to me so that we can share that too. 
I want this service to indeed be a celebration of these lives which were intertwined with so many of us 
in ESA.  Anything you can share would be deeply appreciated.  Thank you in advance and in keeping 
wiǘƘ [ƻǳ !ƴƴΩǎ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ƎǊƻǿǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ Ƴȅ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ΧΦ 
Imagine your mind like a garden and your thoughts are the seeds.  You get to choose what seeds you 
plant in it.  You can plant seeds of positivity, love and abundance, or you can plant seeds of negativity, 
ŦŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǘŜΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƭǎŜΩǎ ƎŀǊŘŜƴΣ ƻǊ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǿƻǊƪ 
on making yours beautiful and attract other beautiful people to your garden.  Spring is only a week 
away so start PLANTING! 
 
Convention Report        Sue Foy and Tammy James, Co-Chairs 
Beta Kappa has been waiting two years for you all to show up in our hometown.  We have been making lots of 
plans for your fun and fellowship.  We want you to have a good time while you are with us May 15 ς 17 at the 
Holiday Inn Hotel & Conference Center, 5655 Greenwich Road, Virginia Beach, VA  23462.  Convention 
registration is $135.00.  Hotel reservations of $119.00 plus tax can be made directly with the hotel under the 
name of ESA Virginia State Council Convention. 
We ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻǳǊ tŀǊǘȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƻƻŘΣ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ  ά[ƛŦŜ ƛǎ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ƛƴ ŦƭƛǇ ŦƭƻǇǎέ ǎƻ 
wear your beach attireτŦƭƛǇ ŦƭƻǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǊǘǎΦ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭ ōŜ άIŀƴƎƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ Dǳƭƭ CǊƛŜƴŘǎέ ς 
beach hats and sunglasses can be ǘƘŜ ŀǘǘƛǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ tt! ōǊǳƴŎƘΦ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ bƛƎƘǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ά{ǳƴǎƘƛƴŜΣ 
{ŜŀǎƘŜƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ {ŀƴƎǊƛŀέ όǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ƎƭŀǎǎύΦ hƴ ƭŀƛŘ ōŀŎƪ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ, ǿŜΩƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ŀƴ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ 
ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ά.ŜŀŎƘ IŀƛǊΣ 5ƻƴΩǘ /ŀǊŜέ look. 
Please make your reservations with the hotel before April 15th as that is the hotel cut off for our room rate.  
We would also appreciate your convention reservations made before April 15th. 
We have an exciting, new fundraiser that we hope you will find as much fun as we have had in preparing for it.  
¢ƘŜ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ƛǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŀ ά²ƛƴŜ tǳƭƭΦέ  !ƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƴŘƻǳǘ ŦƭȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
ŀƴȅ ŎƻǊǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘΦ  .ŀǎƛŎŀƭƭȅΣ ȅƻǳ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀ άǿƛƴŜ ŎƻǊƪέ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻƴ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ Ϸмл ǿƘƛŎƘ 
will allow you to receive for your money a bottle of wine that is worth at least $10 but could be worth up to 
$30.  What fun it will be to find out what kind of wine the lucky number will bring you.  The reveals will be 
made throughout Saturday evening.      
DŜǘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ άtŀǊǘȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ŜŀŎƘέΦ  ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǘȅΦ   
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Disaster Fund         Debbie Langfitt 
 $863.00 was collected from 8 chapters and the funds have been forwarded to Kim Kummer, the IC Disaster 
Chair.   
 
Easter Seals Report        Bev Scott 
I am happy to report that 2 chapters have sent in their end of the year Easter Seals reports. 
Thank you, Beta Omicron and Beta Sigma.  The Easter Seals report form is on the ESA VA website or you can 
use your final Philanthropic report.  These can be emailed to me bscott84@hotmail.com or mailed to me at  
88 Lakewood Forest Circle Moneta, VA 24121.  
These are due by April 15th. 
Due to health issues in Zeta Nu and the conflict with Dream Home  
dates throughout the state, our annual Easter Seals Benefit has  
been postponed until September. Hopefully, this will allow more  
of our local and state ESA sisters to attend.  As soon as we confirm  
a date, I will send out a SAVE the DATE to the Chapters. 
 
ESA Foundation Coordinator Report      Sue Foy 
Another amazing year has come along for the Foundation.  Our own VSC Foundation has really outdone 
themselves this year.  To date we have 4 new Lifetime Members of the Foundation.  As Beth explained at the 
last Council meeting, for this VSC achievement, the Foundation is awarding the VSC with $200.00 to be spent 
on giving out memberships to 8 new chapter members at $25 a piece OR funding a new recruitment 
opportunity that seeks new members in the Foundation.  From the Foundation Donation Summary Report, I 
am giving you the current update as follows: 
26  Paid up dues by March 1st 
15  Lifetime members including 
4  New Lifetime members 
10   Chapter dues paid by March 1st 
3  /ƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ōǳǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘǳŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ 
 
¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǘƛƭƭ Ǉŀȅ ȅƻǳǊ ϷмрΦлл ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŘǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ Ǉŀȅ ǘƘŜ 
dues by Mar 1st ȅƻǳ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǾƻǘŜ ŀǘ L/Φ  ¢he Foundation still can use your dues to fund all of their 
wonderful programs.  To Date so far, funds sent to the Foundation for our sorority year are: 
$4,036,00     Turn Around Funds ς includes donations to ASK, Special Love & Easter Seals 
      135.00 Endowments 
        50.00 Foundation Fantasy Fest 
 
Remember as long as you are donating to a 501c3 you can use the Turn Around Funds. 
A special warm thank you goes out to our newest Lifetime Members:  Dot Brown, P Nut Schools, Beverley 
Wright and Lou Ann Wyer.  Their Lifetime Membership is so important for helping to fund all the great grants 
that are handed out each year. 
Please keep the Foundation in your chapter and personal budgets.  One final note, there are great young 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ negative news about kids in trouble make you think we are all doomed 
because we are not, our kids are doing wonderful things. We need to support their efforts by continuing to 
fund the many scholarships the Foundation gives out.   It really is in our own best interest. 
 
 
 

mailto:bscott84@hotmail.com
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ESA for St. Jude Coordinator Report  Carol Campbell 
L¢Ω{ I9/Y D9¢¢LbD h[5Η 

Yes, getting old is not always pretty! We spend a lot of time in waiting rooms and getting things replaced, 
tightened or torn out! However, while we are waiting on all these things to settle back in, we can network our 
ESA chapters and our philanthropic endeavors. 
While visiting my Medicare broker this year, I met this good-looking young man who informed me that he was 
going for a Chamber of Commerce award for his new insurance business and he told me of his work. I 
ǳƴŀǎƘŀƳŜŘƭȅ ǘƻƭŘ ƘƛƳ ǘƘŀǘ L ŘƛŘ ǇƘƛƭŀƴǘƘǊƻǇƛŎ ǿƻǊƪ ŦƻǊ {ǘ WǳŘŜΩǎΩ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ wŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ƛΦŜΦ, Dream 
House in Daleville. He stated what a good cause it was and actually started to leave his office; Shortly, he 
reappeared and asked me for a card or information about donating. Well, I was unprepared for this and told 
him I would bring him a donation card. 
At this time, he related that his mom had asked her three adult sons to donate to a worthy cause rather than 
gift her personal items.  
I returned to his office the next day with donation envelope filled out with my name and chapter. I also took a 
ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ {ǘ WǳŘŜ {²!D ƛǘŜƳǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ άǿǊŀǇέ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƳΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƎƛŦǘΦ  
I was ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ƘŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴΣ ōǳǘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ǇǊƛƴǘƻǳǘ 
from ESA Headquarters in December or January.  
wŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ ±!Ωǎ ǘǊŀƴǎŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎǊŜŘƛǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ {ǘ WǳŘŜ ǿƻǊƪΦ ²ƻǿΗ L 
was surprised to see saw a $200 credit to my chapter. Checking with ESA Headquarters I was told it came from 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴǎōǳǊƎΣ ±!Φ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜƴ L ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜŘ άƳȅ ƳŀƴκƳȅ ŘƻƴƻǊέ w9![[¸ ŘƛŘ ƎƛǾŜ ŀ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 
name.  
 
9ǾŜƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻƭŘ Ƙŀǎ ƛǘǎ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎΧȅƻǳ never know when and where networking will pay off. So keep some cards 
and envelopes handy; promote your work with St. Jude and all our philanthropic endeavors. 
 

My GOAL this yearτ100% chapter participation.  Just need TWO more chapters. 
 
L¢Ω{ bh¢ ¢hh [!¢9 TO SEND IN A DONATION FROM YOUR CHAPTER OR AS AN INDIVIDUAL! ALL MONIES 
{Ih¦[5 .9 {9b¢ ¢h 9{! I9!5v¦!w¢9w{ !b5 ¢I9 /I9/Y a!59 h¦¢ ¢h {¢ W¦59Ω{ /IL[5w9bΩ{ w9{9!w/I 
HOSPITAL. 
 

 
   A million thanks to all our first responders and healthcare providers 
 

             Agenda items for next 
          VSC Meeting 

 
e-mail Lou Ann Wyer with details 
l.wyer@cox.net 

 

A/V Needs  
 

e-mail Lou Ann Wyer  
with details/requests 

l.wyer@cox.net 
 

               Join the Facebook Page: 

¶ Search Facebook for 
Epsilon Sigma Alpha Virginia 

¶ ά[ƛƪŜέ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜ 

¶ Share the page 

¶ LƴǾƛǘŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎκŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǘƻ άƭƛƪŜέ  
the page 

¶ Post Pictures and Comments 
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Finance Director Report      Barb Smith 
No report 
 
Historian Report        Jane Parrish 
We are approaching our deadline of April 15 - a month away.   Hope you noted on Oct. 6 the historical facts I 
suggested you include monthly in your written records of what your chapter achieved this year.  It is so 
interesting reading all your chapter accomplished throughout a year.  Send your paper copy and let's show 
Lou Ann what an inspiration she has been to us with her "Seeds of Hope for ESA".    Let's praise ESA!  
Postmarked by April 15, send the paper copy of your History to:   

Jane Parrish 
308 Ridge Avenue, 

Winchester, Va.  22601 
  
  
Hope for Heroes       Ginny Hatchell 

Please take time for yourself.  Take time to realize that, although we a world in crisis, we have each other.  
And in time, we will have a more settled world. 
I am recommending that we invest in the future.  That being said, Theresa Morris forwarded to me a 
wonderful project for Hope for Heroes.   
aŀǊƪ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳΣ ¢ƘŜǊŜǎŀΩǎ ƴŜǇƘŜǿΣ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ тth Special Force Group working in the Nanagarhar province 
in eastern Afghanistan, is gathering items for school aged children to enhance greater opportunities and build 
relationships in the local communities.  They are seeking pens, pencils, notebooks, coloring books, markers, 
and most school supplies.  
Mark writes: 
The U.S. Military is known for being the best military in the world.  When we are in local communities, 
everyone looks up to us.  My unit is trying to leave a good impression on the communities.  Winning the hearts 
and minds of the youth now can help ensure stability in the region for years to come. 
 
[ŜǘΩǎ ƘŜƭǇ aŀǊƪΣ Ƙƛǎ ǳƴƛt, and the U. S. Military to continue these good acts and investing in the  
future. Send your monetary or school item contributions to: 

Theresa Morris 
2213 French Hill Terrace 
Powhatan, Virginia 23219 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 9 

Newsletter, Lamplighter       Diane McLane 
¢ǿƻ [ŀƳǇƭƛƎƘǘŜǊǎ ŘƻǿƴΣ ƻƴŜ ǘƻ ƎƻΧ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƛƴŎƭǳǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ǇǊƛƴƎ [ŀƳǇƭƛƎƘǘŜǊǎΦ  LΩƭƭ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜ пмм όŦŀŎǘǎΣ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴύ ŦƻǊ 
submitting articles this year: 

 Send you articles to me at the following email address:   dianeesava@gmail.com 
 Please put the Chapter / Office / Person that the article is for in the subject line 
 Preferably in Word format, put identifying information in the name of the document.  Imagine getting 
мр ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜǎΣ ŀƭƭ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά[ŀƳǇƭƛƎƘǘŜǊΦŎƻƳέ ς some untangling was required! 

 Include Pictures 
 Articles are due:  April 15, 2020 

Thanks for your participation! 
NOTE:  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ 5ƛŀƴŜΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ [ŀƳǇƭƛƎƘǘŜǊ ǇǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎΗ  ²Ŝ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŜǊ ǿƻǊƪΦ  Wǳǎǘ ŀ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ōȅƭŀǿǎ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
each elected officer shall write an article for inclusion in each issue of the Lamplighter.  Each appointed officer shall write at least one 
article for inclusion in the Lamplighter.  

 
VSC Philanthropic Chair Report     Lynne Rightmyer 
{ƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƛǎŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ L ŀƳ ƻƴŎŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ άDǊŜŀǘ opportunities to help others seldom come, but small ones 
ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘ ǳǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦέ  ¢Ƙƛǎ Ƨƻō ƎƛǾŜǎ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǿƛǘƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿŜ ŀǎ ŀ ƎǊƻǳǇ Řƻ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ 
ŘŀȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ±{/ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƘƻǿƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ά.ŜŀŎƘ .ŀƎέ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŦƻǊ the school 
children is an example of one of those small opportunities that we may use every day.  I thank you for helping 
to make this project a success. 
Eleven chapters have submitted reports to me thus far this year.  I hope to get many more before the May 1 
ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜΦ  Lǘ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǘƻƻ ƭŀǘŜ ǳƴǘƛƭ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŘŀǘŜ ǎƻΣ ǇǊƻŎǊŀǎǘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎΣ ȅƻǳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
reports to me.  I would like to remind you chairpersons that the current mileage rate is $0.58 per mile, which 
is a change from last year.  I did adjust and reports that had incorrect figures.  I also received a question that 
might apply to some of you at one time or another.  The question concerned the rules about counting 
philanthropic hours performed by people not in our individual chapters or by relatives of chapter members. 
After going to the top of the ladder of information ςi.e. the IC Philanthropic Director and the Headquarters 
staffτI learned that these hours may not be counted on our chapter reports.  The second part of the question 
asked if hours performed by a non-ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ ŀŦŦƛƭƛŀǘŜŘ a![ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ ƻƴ ŀ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ  ¢Ƙŀǘ 
answer is yes. 
{ƛƎƳŀ /Ƙƛ ƻŦ wƻŀƴƻƪŜ ŘŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀ ōƛƎ ά¸9!IΗέ ŦƻǊ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ōŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ 
forward to IC.  These ladies ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ Řƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ά.ƛƎέ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΣ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ŀ ǎƭŜǿ ƻŦ ά{Ƴŀƭƭέ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻƻΦ  L ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ 
about Discovery Shop which benefits the American Cancer Society, the Mental Health Social Club which is a 
program benefiting the mentally challenged population with games and dinner, and the Kids Soar program 
ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƻƳŜǿƻǊƪΣ ǘǳǘƻǊƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ ŦƻƻŘΦ  LŦ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀŘŘŜŘ ƛƴ tŀŎƪŀ 
Snack, the Heart Association, Wounded Warriors, Christmas Shoe Boxes, and the SPCA!  Thank you, Susie 

Garland, and I will be sure to pass this information along.  You are very special ladies. 
 
Publicity Report       Deana Renn 
ItΩs that time of year to gather all the good things done over the past year (April 1, 201 - March 31, 2020) to 
promote your chapter. Articles, Social Media, Live Events, etc. that scream WE are ESA! please send 
to deanarenn@gmail.com by 4/1/2020 to be counted in the voting. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dianeesava@gmail.com
mailto:deanarenn@gmail.com
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{ŎǊŀǇōƻƻƪ /ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ     Eveleen Harrison 
L ŀƳ [ƻǳ !ƴƴΩǎ Scrapbook Chairman.  I have all of you as my committee.  The first part of the scrapbook will 
consist of all the events where Lou Ann represented the VSC as President.  The second part is chapter pages.  
Please put together a page from your chapter.  If you have pictures and want me to put your page together, 
send me pictures with documentation about the pictures.  I prefer the pictures to be numbered on the back 
with a sheet of paper with the information for that picture.   [ŜǘΩǎ ƎƛǾŜ [ƻǳ !ƴƴ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ōƻƻƪΗ 
 
SERC 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ      Nicole Lewis 
No report 
 
Social Report        Deana Renn 
Ready to reminisce? I canΩt wait to see what fun everyone has had over the past year. Please send your pics 
and details so we can see who will be recognized as social extraordinaires! reports due by 4/1/2020 to be 
considered. 
I want to thank Deana Renn for planning a speaker session for the VSC Spring meeting.  Courtney LaLonde was 
ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ ǳǎ ƻƴ ά¢ƘŜ tƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ {ƻŎƛŀƭ aŜŘƛŀέΦ  ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜŀǊ ƘŜǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ 
the future.   

 
State Project Report       Theresa Morris & Judy Williams 
ESA ς VSC State Project Quilt Raffle.  Three quilts pictured below (quilts are in their construction process) will 
be raffled at $5 a chance, or 3 chances for $10. Please contact Theresa to purchase your tickets now. The 
drawing will be held at the State Convention in May. You do not have to be present to win! 
Contact Theresa at theresaseaymorris@gmail.com or:   
  Theresa Morris 
 2213 French Hill Terrace 
 Powhatan, VA  23139 
 

     
 
 
 
 

mailto:theresaseaymorris@gmail.com

